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Date 17/07/2025 

Dear Commissioner Ndiweni-Roberts 

Re: Confirmation Hearing – Process for the role of Deputy Police and Crime Commissioner  

As required under Schedule 1 of the Police Reform and Social Responsibility Act 2011, I write to 

inform you of Derbyshire Police and Crime Panel’s recommendation with regard to your proposal 

to appoint Dr Fatima Eltinay as your Deputy Police and Crime Commissioner. 

The Panel’s role is to recommend that an appointment be made or that an appointment not be 

made. In this instance we agreed to recommend that an appointment be made. On behalf of the 

Panel may I formally congratulate Dr Eltinay on her appointment and wish her every success as 

Deputy Commissioner.  

As Chair of the Panel, I would also like to convey my thanks to the Police and Crime 

Commissioner and Dr Eltinay for attending the hearing and answering the questions raised by the 

Panel.  

Yours sincerely  

Vicky Newbury 

Chair of the Police and Crime Panel  

c/o County Hall, Matlock 




